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Looking Backward, last year provided a combination of possibili-

ties and obstructions for Yelm Food Cooperative. We began the 

year with positive profit margins, but sales subsequently lagged 

early and often. Overall, last year was okay, and the wine depart-

ment experienced an increase of nearly 25% last year. Unfortu-

nately, we lost a major part of a large buy club account, and store 

sales outside of wine were almost the same as last year. In addi-

tion, growing expenses in payroll and small equipment purchases 

negatively affected our cash flow as well.  

Around the middle of the 

year, we also learned that we 

had to restructure our busi-

ness due to no fault of our 

own. This process took a lot 

of our time away from store 

development and mainte-

nance. Nevertheless, we be-

lieve firmly that a successful 

2017 can happen despite the 

distractions that we still con-

tinue to face.  

One of the biggest changes 

involves membership. We 

now have an equity-based 

structure for membership that 

will include either a full share 

payment of $100 or install-

ment payments of $25/year. 

We have also chosen to give 

credit to members who had 

YC memberships that extend-

ed into 2017. That credit is 

based upon how many 

months in 2017 the YC mem-

bership is valid and which 

payment level the membership 

is on. Some people get a free 

membership for 2017 due to 

the fact that the old member 

levels were higher than the 

new levels for the most part. 

Unfortunately, senior and 

working member discounts on 

membership have been re-

moved which is similar to haw 

it was before the membership 

changed in 2012. Please make 
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your membership payment 

soon, however, if you are a YC 

member, because your credit 

will decline every month.  

Just like many of our shoppers, 

we believe that barista and deli 

services could benefit the store 

and customers alike. This possi-

bility is nearing reality as we 

prepare for a launch in spring of 

a major store remodel. We still 

face a lot of work ahead before 

this upgrade becomes a reality, 

but I feel confident that we can 

provide superior food and bev-

erages from our current loca-

tion. Originally, I proposed a 

remodel that would cost about 

$150,000 to our Board of Direc-

tors. Although the proposal 

received a lot of support, the 

idea had some logistical issues 

which led to the scaled-down 

upgrade that we now hope will 

happen very soon. Please stay 

tuned for future details. 

Some other changes with the 

business in 2017 include modifi-

cations to our newsletter and 

marketing. 2016 gave us the 

chance to better determine what 

type of marketing seems to 

work best for the store, and we 

will move forward with those 

ideas. With the newsletter, our 

old system of working to cre-

ate a 12 page document every 

few months exposed some 

real weaknesses. For 2017, we 

plan to have monthly newslet-

ters with less content and 

more up to date information. 

We definitely have many plans 

right now, but I must admit 

that we find ourselves behind 

the ‘8-ball’ when it comes to 

execution. 

At any rate, we certainly hope 

that our shoppers – and the 

Yelm community at large – 

have a fantastic 2017!  

  

Happy New Year! 
By Barnaby Urich Rintz 

Stay Healthy Through The Winter Months   

By Christine Jarlik-Bell 

During the winter, our bodies are thankful for some extra 

help to boost our immune system and avoid getting sick. 

One of the vitamins that can help is Vitamin C. 

There is nothing wrong with taking supplements, but per-

sonally I choose to brew myself a cup of tea with rosehips. 

Why? Rosehips contain the most usable form of vitamin C in existence and contain a wide vari-

ety of antioxidants (many of which are still undiscovered). Anthony William states in his book 

‘Life-Changing Foods’ that rose hips are more anti-inflammatory than other sources, they help 

to increase our count of white blood cells and they are a particularly helpful catalyst for battling 

virtually any type of infection. A side note: Rosehips are amazing for alleviating UTI’s (Urinary 

Tract Infections) – much more powerful than cranberries.  

We sell rosehips in our bulk herb section: For one cup of rosehip tea: take 1 teaspoon of dried 

rosehips and steep them in 1 cup of boiled water for 5 minutes or more. Once you made the 

tea, add a squeeze of lemon and some local raw honey to make the vitamin C content highly 

effective. Drink as often as you like - Here is to your health! 
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Join Anne   
 every Friday 2p-7p  

and 
Saturdays from Noon-4 p.m.  

 
“Taste often. Drink what you 

like.”  — Anne Marsh 
Virtuose de Vin 

Working  

Computers 

360-458-7430 

New and Used Laptop 

and Desktops 

Nothing like a fine wine 
Learn everything you need 

to know about the Wine 
Cellar of Yelm . 

 
 

Board meetingsl 
Board meetings are open 

to all members. Ten minutes 
is set aside at the beginning 
of each meeting for 
comments and suggestions.  

The Board meets at 6 p.m. 
on the third Thursday of 
every month at the 
Rosemont  Ret i rement 
Center at 215 Killion Rd SE, 
Yelm, Wa 98597.  

 
.   Working-Members 

Needed 

Cashiers—Stockers  

Price Comparison 

Shopper—Graphic Art-

ist—Grant Writer—

Advertising Promotion 

Director Planner—

Communica-

tions/Public Relations 

 

These are volunteer po-

sitions. 


